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MAY 2017  NEWSLETTER 

 

From the fifth query: What does our Meeting do to support education in the wider 

community? 

 

 

Third  Haven Friends Meeting 

Meeting for  Worship with  Attention to Business 

Ninth Day Fourth  Month 2017 
 

Opening Silent Worship   Adrienne Rudge, Co-assistant Clerk of the Meeting, gathered 

together the meeting for worship with attention to business at 11:20 a.m. with a brief 

period of silence.   

 

Attending: 20 attended: Tom Corl, Doreen Getsinger, Jeanne Halpin, Marsie 

Hawkinson, Martha Holthausen, Larissa Kitenko, Bill  Lane, Connie Lewis, Cynthia 

Quast, Dee Rein, Nancy Robbins, Adrienne Rudge, Candace Shattuck, Ben Tilghman, 

Bob Wack, Dolores Wack, Robert Wieland, Winslow Womack, Mary Yancey, Ralph 

Young 

 

Comments on Fourth  Query, Care for the Meeting Community (read at Meeting for 

Worship) 

The length and complexity of the query was noted. 

 

Approval  of Minutes from Third  Month business meeting-minutes approved 

 

 

 



Treasurerôs Report ï Cynthia Quast 
For the third quarter of our 2016/1 7 fiscal year we have the following 
results: 
Our member contributions total just over $32,700 which is 61% of our 
annual Member contributions budget.  Our Attender contributions total 
almost $5,700 which is 81% of our Attender contributions budget.  Our 
total income totals almost $42,500 which is 68% of our total income 
budget.  Our expenses total just over $41,000 which is about 67% of our 

expense budget.  This gives us a net income year-to-date of just over $1,000. 
On Balance Sheet as of 3/31/17, we had just over $35,500 in our operating checking 
account and just over $56,700 in our Invested operating funds at Friends Fiduciary, which 
gives us an unrealized gain of $6,700 on that investment account.  
In comparing the third quarter of this fiscal year to the prior fiscal year, our Member 
contributions are down by over $4,700 and our total income is down over $4,000.  Our total 
expenses year to date are almost equal to last year but our net income is down by over 
$4,000 compared to last year. 
 
(ÅÒÅ ÉÓ Á ÒÅÃÁÐ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 4ÒÅÁÓÕÒÅÒȭÓ ÆÉÎÁÎÃÉÁÌÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ σrd quarter of our 2016/2017 fiscal year. 
  
July 2016 ɀMarch, 2017  
  
Member Contributions            =         $32,719        =  61.3 % of annual budget 
  
Total Income                           =         $42,489         = 68.2% of annual budget  
  
Total Expenses                        =         $41,434        =  66.5 % of annual budget 
  
Net Income                             =         $1,055 
 

Detailed spreadsheets may be seen on the Third Haven website. 

 

Discussion covered the following:  

A balanced budget for this year needs more income as we are about $20,000 behind last 

yearôs income.  A letter may be sent in May to update members and attenders, itemizing 

our position. 

We always get an influx of funds at the end of the fiscal year following the letter being 

sent. 

Fiscal year 2015-2016 was the first year in five that we were ñin the holeò $6500, mostly 

due to the ramp. 

 

One query asked if  other income (donations) should be a part of our planned budget? It 

was acknowledged that donations are unexpected but must be accounted for in our 

bookkeeping. 

Report accepted   

 

 

Common Room Update- Candace Shattuck 

One of 7 areas on the Common Room committee agenda is Internet 

Options for Third Haven. 



Our current cost for Verizon telephone service is $31.80/month. Many Friends have 

expressed interest in bringing wireless internet service to the Common Room. The two 

local options are shown below. 

VERIZON  

$70/mo. with the rate good for 2 years, covers telephone as well as internet. 

After 2 years, the rate could go up, or sometimes rate stays the same. 

Service would deliver 10MB download speed, 1 MB upload; voice mail, internet ID and 

other. 

No charge to install wires as we already have Verizon telephone service. There is an $80 

wireless setup charge which covers the equipment (router-modem) and the cost for a tech 

to come out and do the installation.  

Please note: there is a 2-year contract involved. If  we wanted to cancel before that time, 

we would owe 35% of the remaining value of the service cancelled.  

 

EASTON UTILITIES  

EU is offering service for $80 per month for telephone and internet, with the rate 

guaranteed for one year.  

Service will  deliver no less than 15 Mbps cable modem. 

$250 set-up fee, includes bringing in wire to CR. $25 equipment fee. $15 voice activation 

fee. $49.95 cable activation waived.  

 

Please note: the one or two year contract can be viewed as either a benefit or a liability. 

A benefit in that it guarantees a rate for a set period; a liability in that if one wanted to 

cancel service before that period, a penalty would be assessed. 

 

Comments: 

Members commented on personal experiences with providers, costs, technical 

specifications meeting anticipated requirements, and benefits of this connectivity.  Some 

see this as an enhancement of our community; others were unclear as to the anticipated 

activities and their speed requirements.  On which side of the digital divide does the 

meeting wish to stand? 

The committee will  further research details and report again next month. 

 

 

Property &  Grounds Update ï Robert Wieland 

Property and Grounds is forwarding to Trustees at their next meeting 

the following items needing attention as matters of safety:   

brick meeting house second floor back stairs replacement with 

alternatives costing $5-10,000 and meeting town code;  

brick meeting house new front steps with consistent rise at front and 

extended rail; 

brick meeting house ramp replacement with rail as a possibility; 

brick meeting house back stair replacement. 

Report accepted 

 

 



Facilities Use Fee Schedule- Larissa Kitenko 
The Facilities Use Committee following the presentation at the last monthôs meeting for 

business proposed the following policies for facilities usage: 

 

The primary purpose of the Common Room is to accommodate the 
needs of the Meeting. Therefore all Meeting activities have scheduling 
priority over any other group when a conflict arises.  
 
Listed in order of priority below (to rank competing outside requests for 

use on the same dates) the Meeting has established four types of uses: 
  
Type 1.  Meetings by Third Haven Friends Meeting committees and functions or events 
sponsored by other Quaker Meetings. The Meeting seeks to provide use at no cost for Type 
1 uses.  Event dates are secured when confirmed by receipt of the Facility Use Confirmation 
Form. 
 
Type 2.  Nonprofit groups of which a Meeting member/attender is also a member and 
private uses by Meeting members/attenders where the member/attender will be present at 
the event, or, other religious/spiritually based groups and nonprofits with missions 
supported by the Meeting. This use is approved with a request that the group make a 
donation for each meeting to Third Haven Friends Meeting that is commensurate with the 
ÕÓÅÒȭÓ ÂÕÄÇÅÔ ÁÎÄȾÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÒÅÓÏÕÒÃÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÅÓ ÁÎÄȾÏÒ ÒÅÇÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÆÅÅÓ 
charged to attendees.  Event dates are secured when confirmed by receipt of the Facility Use 
Confirmation Form. (Cash/Check to be forwarded by the Friendly Presence to our 
Treasurer with name of the event and date.) 
 
Type 3.  Other nonprofits, for-profit organizations, and individuals. The fee for facilities use 
is $100 for each 4 hour period, or part thereof.  Event dates are secured when confirmed by 
receipt of the Facility Use Confirmation Form. Tours (Bus Company or Personal) are 
requested to make a donation of  $3/person. (Cash/Check to be forwarded by the Friendly 
Presence to our Treasurer with name of the event and date.) 
 
Type 4. Use of facilities for life passage events 
Memorial Service: Member/non-members     $0/$300 
Wedding: Member/non-members  $0/$500 
 
The cost for facilities use is associated with the types of uses referenced above.  Adherence 
to all aspects of this Facility Use Policy is required whether or not there is a set cost of such 
usage. 
These policies would be posted on the Third Haven web page. 

 

Discussion points: 

Members felt we should treat attenders and family members of members the same as 

members. 

Some favored higher fees for nonmember life passage events. $800 for weddings was the 

consensus. 

The occasional provision of a tip for the caretakerôs efforts for life events was discussed. 

It was suggested the practice be clarified  in the caretakerôs job description and in our 



policies for facilities use.  The practice should be publicized among meeting members 

and attenders but not posted on the web page. 

The Facilities Use committee will  incorporate suggestions and report again next month. 

 

New Business  
No information has been provided about an Easter Egg Hunt. 

 

Meeting closed at 12:45 p.m. with silent worship.   D. Rein, Recorder 

 

Responsibility? 
Please consider making a contribution in support of our annual budget: 

Third Haven Monthly Meeting 

 c/o Treasurer, Third Haven 

P.O. Box 2379 

Easton, MD 21601 

 

 

First Day School Easter Celebration 
Dear Friends 

On behalf of all the families and our First Day School, I'd like to thank the Meeting for 

their wonderful support on Easter Sunday. We had a spectacular day with 5 families with 

11 children in attendance. The kids and parents played a name game around the circle and 

shared their views of "how we grow." Also on Easter we held the annual Easter egg hunt 

which was a lot of fun on the beautiful Meetinghouse grounds. Thanks again for the 

terrific hospitality, for those members who brought in eggs to dye and especially to all the 

families that consider Third Haven their spiritual home. Blessings all, Susan Claggett,  

First Day School Clerk.ò 

 

 
 



Everyone Dyes Eggs 

    
 

Young people hide them 

 

                       
 

Youngsters seek eggs and elders admire their energy! 

 

                



 
 

 

 

American Friends Service Committee General Secretary Succession 
American Friends Service Committee has announced that Joyce Ajlouny will become its 

next general secretary starting in September 2017. Friends Journal senior editor Martin 

Kelley caught up with Ajlouny to talk about her work as director of the Ramallah Friends 

School and her hopes for AFSC.  To read this interview, use the URL: 

 

https://www.friendsjournal.org/joyce-ajlouny/ 

 

Lucy Duncan, AFSC's Direction of Friends Relations, reflects on the 100th anniversary 

of the founding of the American Friends Service Committee. 

 

Dear Friends, 

A few years ago, I visited Stony Run meeting in Baltimore. At the social hour, I met a 

man, Isaac, who identified as a Jewish Quaker. He had worked with AFSC after WWII 

feeding starving German children. At the time, he hadnôt told people he was Jewish, but 

for him the experience was moving: to support the children of many who had been 

oppressing his people, at a time of great need, and to see them as human when the 

devastation of the holocaust and the war had been so steep. He told his story at an 

celebration of the WWII efforts several years ago and came out as a Jewish man who had 

done this work so many years earlier.  

 

https://www.friendsjournal.org/joyce-ajlouny/


As Iôve traveled among Friends and elsewhere for AFSC, Iôve met many people like 

Isaac who were deeply touched by the work they did with us, by the experiences they 

shared with us. Many people say their lives were changed by an encounter, a trip, a 

project, a relationship they had. Their experiences often shaped the trajectory of their 

lives and they ended up working for social change, justice, and peace for much of their 

lifetimes.  

 

AFSC staff and volunteers have courageously stood in the way of injustice, and been 

willing to ñtuck their bodies in places so the wheels donôt turn.ò You can readðand 

contribute to--many of these moving stories at our Peace Works website. You also can 

read a few of these powerful stories in a compilation piece recently published by Friends 

Journal.  

 

This month AFSC is 100 years old. The original conscientious objectors who did 

alternative service as part of our program work in Europe went to bind the wounds of war 

and came home wanting to address the root causes of war.  

 

For 100 years, we have struggled to create the conditions for peace, more and more 

working overtly for social justice while countering militarism in the United States and 

around the world. As we celebrate our birthday, we are also preparing for the coming 

work, needed as much now as ever, to disrupt injustice and work against the rising tide of 

intolerance and militarism. We hope to equip many more ñangelic troublemakersò in the 

coming years, working actively to create the Beloved Community.  

 

Our centennial celebrations will look back, but also forward, serving to provide tools and 

strategies for the struggles ahead. One significant space we are creating for Friends is at 

the FGC Gathering July 2-8thin Niagara, NY, where AFSC staff will be offering four 

week-long workshops, a full afternoon events schedule, an interest group or two, and an 

evening plenary talk by Saôed Atshan, Dalit Baum, and Sandra Tamari titled, ñYou just 

have to be human: Following the leadings of Sprit toward liberation.ò If you register by 

April 16th, you will more likely get your first-choice workshop.  

 

We hope many of you will join us there to stoke the fire for spiritual activism in the 

coming years ahead, and join the growing nonviolent army of ñangelic troublemakers.ò  

 

In Peace, 

 Lucy 

Lucy Duncan, Dir. of Friends Relations 

 

Announcements 
online Third Haven Friends Meeting announcements: 

http://www.thirdhaven.org/announcements.php 

 

online Third Haven Friends Meeting calendar: 

http://www.thirdhaven.org/calendar.php 

 

http://www.thirdhaven.org/announcements.php
http://www.thirdhaven.org/calendar.php


Philadelphia Yearly Meeting 

online PYM Calendar http://www.pym.org/calendar/ 

 

People's Climate Movement 

On April 29th in Washington, D.C.  the People's Climate Movement hosted  a march in 

support of clean energy jobs and climate justice, marching for our communities and the 

people we love. 

 Find out how to get involved and sign up for updates here: 

http://www.peoplesclimate.org/ 

  

May 11-14 

PENDLE HILL  

MAY CONFERENCE THEME ADDRESSES HISTORIC MOMENT  

In light of the dramatically shifting political landscape, we are led to embrace a larger 

vision for our May 11-14 conference.  Instead of focusing solely on policing in a free 

society, we invite you to join us in preparing to meet the challenges and opportunities of 

ñExpanding Democracy in an Age of Polarization and Resistance.ò  How can we seize 

the opportunity of greater polarization to reach beyond our own circles to engage our 

neighbors in conversation and action to strengthen our democratic institutions? How can 

we stand together in integrity with our brothers and sisters who experience routine law 

enforcement harassment and violence? Learning from experienced front-line experts, let 

us sharpen our analysis, hone our skills, and create ways to support each other in resisting 

further erosion of basic constitutional rights and expanding our nationsô long-delayed 

promise of liberty and justice for all.  More information at: 

https://pendlehill.org/events/expanding-democracy-registration-

information/#.WMAdLbQyefQ  

 

 

May 21 Southern Quarter meets at Camden-Go Fly a Kite!  

Camden has invited Chuck Jones of Chattanooga Friends Meeting to give a presentation 

on the spirituality of kite flying. Here is Chuck's bio:  Chuck has been leading the 

workshop ñKites, Wind, and Spiritò at FGC Gathering for the past two years and will this 

coming year as well. He conducts kite workshops in schools, retirement centers, 

community groups, and Friends Meetings all around but mostly in Chattanooga, TN.  He 

has been flying kites most of his life, has been a member of the American Kitefliers 

Association for almost 30 years, and makes and competes in kite flying competitions 

around the country.  He feels he is being led to incorporate the joy and the spiritual aspect 

of kite flying.  See Connie Lewis for details and car pooling. 

Here is the schedule. Times are approximate 

9:30 Gathering                                     10:00 -11:00-11:15 Worship 

11:30 12:15 Presentation                   12:15 Pot Luck Lunch 

 

http://www.pym.org/calendar/
http://www.peoplesclimate.org/
https://pendlehill.org/events/expanding-democracy-registration-information/#.WMAdLbQyefQ
https://pendlehill.org/events/expanding-democracy-registration-information/#.WMAdLbQyefQ


Spring Spruce Up Enhances Third Haven 
Many thanks to the wonderful volunteers who had fun together as they participated in the 

Spring Clean Up day sponsored by the Property and Grounds Committee. 

 

      
 

           
 

 
 


